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SPEECH DAY 

 
We were delighted to  

welcome back to Rich‘s Hilary 

Osborne as our Guest of  

Honour at Speech Day. Hilary 

joined our Sixth Form from 

Dene Magna School. Having  

completed her A-levels she 

read English at  

Oxford University and is now 

editor of The Guardian‘s  

finance website. She presented over a hundred 

prizes, mostly for academic success but also for 

achievements and contributions in other areas of 

school life, including music, chess, sport and service. 

Thank you to parents who supported the evening. 

 

       

          I Kellie 

Two events this half-term have filled the School Hall. Speech 

Day is a highlight of the School year, it is always a pleasure to 

recognise students’ achievements across many areas of 

school life. We then welcomed well over 500 familes to our 

Open Days and Open Evening. It is most gratifying that Sir 

Thomas Rich’s continues to achieve success and remains so 

popular. This has been a busy half-term for students and staff 

alike, I am sure the slightly longer half-term will be  

appreciated by all!         

         I Kellie 

OPEN DAYS 

A big „thank you‟ to the many students who helped during our two Open 

Days by showing visitors around and answering their questions, and to 

all who helped at our Open Evening, as Guides or in subject areas.  

It was very busy, as always, with many compliments from visitors.  

57 families visited on the Tuesday, 88 on Wednesday and an additional  

403 on Wednesday evening. This is a significant increase on last year 

and continues a growing trend of interest in Sir Thomas Rich‟s.  

SCHOOL UNIFORM 

 

We have made a change to our Sixth 

Form uniform: cardigans are now  

permissible, provided they are plain; 

black, grey or navy in colour; no longer 

than blazer length. This is an additional 

privilege for our Sixth Form, cardigans are 

not allowed below the Sixth Form. 

 

The U.K. is one of the few countries where 

pupils are obliged to wear uniform, one of 

the main arguments is that it prevents 

peer-group pressure for youngsters to buy 

expensive items of clothing to ‗keep up‘. 

We are grateful for parents‘ support in  

ensuring children do not leave home 

wearing non-uniform items. For example, if 

a pupil wears a T-shirt under their shirt, it 

must be plain white; socks must be plain 

grey or black. 

I Kellie 
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DATA COLLECTION 
 
We are very aware that the emergency contact Information on many 

pupils has become out of date. Our receptionist regularly tries to  

contact parents who have failed to update their child‘s records. 

 

Parents will therefore find, in with their child‘s Half Termly Report, a 

Data Collection Sheet giving the information we currently hold on 

their children. Would parents please check this information, make any 

corrections and then sign and return the form to their Form Tutors.   

If there are no corrections, could parents please still sign and return 

the form to school.  This will ensure that in the event of an emergency 

we shall be able to contact parents quickly and efficiently.  

 
      Mrs J Brown 

      School Secretary  

Congratulations! 
Well done to: 

Andrew Turner (13C),  

Hugo Chapple (10T) and 

Jack Jeffree (10S) who 

completed the               

Five Valleys walk of 21 

miles, raising funds for the 

Meningitus Trust. 

 

Arron Pearce (10S), a keen 

archer, he is now the county 

Under 16 outdoor longbow 

champion and holds the 

national U16 longbow 40 

metres record  

AEGON TENNIS TEAM 

 

Following their success in the Local League during 

the summer, the U13 team progressed to the  

knockout stages which began earlier this month. 

 

Round 1  v Bassaleg School, Newport 

 

School won by 6 - 0 

M.Bennion  won 6 – 1 

S.Tullett  won 6 – 0 

C.Bell   won 6 – 1 

D.James  won 6 – 2 

Bennion & Tullett won 6 – 1 

Bell & James  won 6 – 0 

 

Round 2 v Alcester G.S. 

 

School won by 6 - 0 

M.Bennion  won 6 – 0 

S.Tullett  won 6 – 3 

C.Bell   won 6 – 4 

D.James  won 6 – 1 

Bennion & Tullett won 6 – 1 

Bell & James  won 6 – 0 

The team has now reached the Quarter final stages 

of the South West competition and will travel to Bris-

tol on the 17th November for the final stages of the 

regional competition. 

J Gallagher 



 

3 

S ir  Thomas Rich ’s ,  Oakleaze,  Longlevens,  Gloucester ,  GL2 0LF.     01452 338400            

 

OCTOBER 2009 

NewsREEL 
 

 

Teechers  - by John Godber 

 

 

 

Our main school production this year is Teechers by 

John Godber.  

 

Rehearsals are well underway and it promises to be 

a highly entertaining evening. This hilarious comedy 

is set in a tough northern comprehensive and is typi-

cal of Godber‘s style which is often referred to as 

―comedy with an edge‖. There is a small amount of 

bad language involved – the most offensive words 

have been removed but a little bit of swearing has 

been kept in to maintain the gritty side of the play. 

We have a very strong cast of 24, mostly from Year 

13 but also from other year groups right down to 

Year 8.  

There will also be a band and some singers who will 

be performing songs and music that have been writ-

ten especially for this production. 

The dates of the performances are 9th, 10th and  11th 

of December and tickets will be on sale from  

Reception in November. 

 

Tony Hearn - 

Director 

Sir Thomas Rich’s School  

Christmas by  
Candlelight 

 
7th December 2009 

 
Details to follow 
nearer the time 

Up and coming events……. 
CHRISTMAS BY CANDLELIGHT 

 

Christmas by Candlelight is one of those annual events at  

Sir Thomas Rich‘s which must not be missed. It is one of the most 

traditional items on the school calendar – involving nearly a 

term‘s preparation for  just  two and a half hours of  

seasonal magic. 

 

The evening begins with a glass of mulled wine or punch and a 

delicious mince pie whilst the hall, transformed into a Christmas 

grotto of candlelight and decoration, greets the eager audi-

ence. At 8 o‘clock the singers, instrumentalists and readers begin 

an evening of yuletide entertainment, broken only by a superb 

buffet half way through.  When the last carol has finished the au-

dience truly feels that Christmas has begun in a quite enchanting 

way. 

  

J Thompson 

Year 11 Parents‟ Evening 

 

Year 11 parents please note that the Parents‘ Consultation Evening has been brought  

forward a week. It was originally scheduled for Thursday 21 January but we have found 

that this clashes with The High School‘s Sixth Form Information Evening, so we have 

changed the Y11 Parents‘ Evening to Thursday 14 January, 5.00 to 8.00 p.m. 

I Kellie 
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FUTURE EVENTS 
 

Unfortunately we had to cancel the Wine Tasting  
Evening on the 2nd October as we had insufficient 
numbers. The PA wants to continue to arrange social 
fundraising events for parents, staff and friends and 
we’re looking for ideas from everyone involved in the 
school on what you’d be interested in. If you have an 
idea please let me know. 
pantonk@wyeth.com 

OCTOBER 2009 
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NEARLY NEW UNIFORM SALES 
Future Sale Dates: 

Saturday 5th December 2009  

1 pm—3pm  

At the Christmas Fayre 
 

Let us turn your unwanted uniform into cash for you and the school or stock up on some uniform bargains 

for the New Year. 

 

Items can be donated so that all proceeds from the sale go to the school or obtain a sales slip from the 

School Secretary or via the Parent‘s Association area of the school website—complete and return the slip 

with the items for sale.  All items should be passed to the School Secretary. 

 

If you would like to help with sales or need any further information please contact:  

 

Julie Goble on 01452 612043 

CALENDAR OF PA & AGM  
MEETINGS 

 
Tuesday 10th Nov 09  

 Staff room, 7pm  

Tuesday 12th Jan 2010  

 Staff room, 7pm  

Tuesday 16th March 2010  

 Staff room, 7pm  

Tuesday 18th May 2010  

 Staff room, 7pm  

 

     All Welcome! 

 

 

Any queries regarding the committee meetings 

please contact the Secretary Debbie Ireland 

 debbie.ireland@oakmeade.co.uk  

A note from the Chair… 

 

Thanks to everyone who 

has supported the PA‟s 

fund raising efforts over 

the past academic year, 

with your help we have 

granted funds to the 

school of just over  

£23,000. 

 

Many ideas for use of the 

money raised come from 

the pupils themselves. The 

PA‟s aim is provide grants 

that enhance your 

 son/daughter‟s experi-

ence of school life at STRS 

whether it be through 

sport, arts, science or just 

through helping to make 

the school a fun place to 

be.  

Many thanks 

K Panton 
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LAST ORDERS FOR YEAR 10 

 

On Wednesday 30 September Year 10 attended a 

theatre and workshop in the school hall presented  

by Solomon Theatre group. They have been touring 

schools in Gloucester showing a gritty and thought 

provoking sketch on underage drinking and the  

potential harm that young people can experience. 

 

The play is based on a real story and is told through a mixture of humour 

and harsh reality. The students are then encouraged to discuss the 

events, the legal implications and the moral aspects. Issues raised by this 

event will be further explored in PSHE lessons and tutor periods. A  

particular  lesson for students to take away is the notion that peer pres-

sure is only brought about by those who are uncomfortable in their own 

actions and are seeking to involve others for their own  

assurance. 

Feedback from the students has been very positive. 

A handcrafted day for students of „Othello‟. 
 

Shakespeare‘s father made gloves, and when he needed extra cash he made money lending it or trading 

in wool. The trade in wool required a license, however, unlike our founder he didn‘t have one, and this  

often got him into trouble with the law. 

On the first wet day for ages our group of English AS level students set off for Stratford upon Avon; upon  

arrival we were ushered into the expansive Shakespeare centre and led through a maze of exhibitions  

celebrating the life and work of this literary genius. One of the exhibits was the original text compiled by  

actors at the Globe and another a signet ring found in the churchyard. We eventually arrived at his  

birthplace, a roomy beamed cottage. 

Experts hosted each of the rooms of the proud house and we were 

surprised to find a grand four poster bed in the parlour; a bed not for 

sleeping in but for showing off the status of the family to the locals in 

Stratford.  In one of the bedrooms, languishing on a window seat, lay 

an actress propped against the lintels. Book in hand she gazed  

forlornly through the window and recited love poems written by the 

bard himself.  

William seemed more interested in the story telling of a wealthy  

heiress, who just happened to be his Mother than the dexterity 

needed to cut leather and he enjoyed his studies at the local  

grammar school especially the classics and the works of Ovid. William enjoyed  

reworking the tales and crafting his own version of the stories in plays that he could then direct. He took his 

words to the more sophisticated audiences in London and earned a living to support his new wife and  

family back in Stratford.  

Sadly the wife of Othello, Desdemona wasn‘t so lucky and our lecturer for the afternoon Dr Suzanne Staples 

led us, with enormous enthusiasm through this compelling tale of jealousy, malice and manipulation. Our 

students answered questions with real insight and the work sheets were thoughtfully organised to  

encourage group discussion. During the question and answer session at the end we were reminded of the 

power of the ‗interrogative‘ genre of tragedy.   

We came away from Stratford with a real sense of the historical, literary and social context of 

Shakespeare‘s plays, as well as some very useful notes and ideas to inform further study.  

C Brookes 
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YOGA AND RELAXATION 
 

Stretch and relax to aid physical and mental wellbeing 

 

Mixed ability classes – new students welcome 

 

Autumn Term dates 

 

Fridays 6 - 7.00pm 

at  

Sir Thomas Rich‘s Sports Centre 

 

September 25 

October 2.9.16.23 

November 13, 20, 27 

December 4, 11 

 

Excluding half term weeks - 30 October & 6 November 

 

£4.00 per session 

 

Contact Sir Thomas Rich‘s Sports Centre  

on 01452 338439 for further information 

 
 Allow at least two hours after a large meal before class 

 Wear loose, comfortable clothing 

 Bring a non slip mat to stand on 

 Bring a blanket to keep warm whilst lying down during relaxation 

 Discuss any medical problems with your tutor 

 

        

 

 

 

Gloucestershire Fireflies Cheerleaders are  

         looking for new members, girls and boys,  

                         to join their squad. 

          

CLASSES AT 

SIR THOMAS RICH’S SPORTS CENTRE 

     4 years to adults 

 First lesson is free! 

 

   For more information please contact  

   Claire (Head Coach) on 07834 923134  

    or visit our website: 

 www.freewebs.com/glosfireflies 

INVIGILATORS 

NEEDED 

With the examination period 

nearly upon us, we currently 
have a need for reliable and 

committed Exam Invigilators.  
Applicants will require a  

Criminal Record Bureau  

clearance.   
 

Full training will be provided 
and you will be joining a  

supportive and established 
team.   

 

For further details please  
contact the school on  

01452 338400. 

http://www.freewebs.com/glosfireflies
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The examination students are working hard on their coursework projects. Most of the essential research,  

development, modelling and planning is completed during this term. This design work is essential, as it will  

ensure that the manufacturing [which the students start at Christmas] progresses smoothly, and hence the  

students hopefully gain maximum marks. 

 

The students this year have chosen a broad range of projects, at GCSE we have students designing projects 

such as jewellery storage and clocks and at AS /A2 level we have students designing tables, waste bins and 

desks.  The students are working well and aiming to improve on the very successful results we achieved last 

year.  

  

 

Examples of past projects below! 

                    

 

The Year 10 students have started their first mini project where they have focused in these first few weeks on 

“Wood”. Here they learn the knowledge, techniques and processes needed to help with their examinations 

and GCSE coursework project next year. 

S Hancock 

Arkwright Scholarships 
 

On Friday 30th October 2009, Sean Creed and Arun Ulahannan will both be at The IET, Savoy Place, 

London to receive their Arkwright Scholarships awards. They have been selected to receive these 

awards after successfully negotiating a rigorous selection procedure. Sean will receive his sponsorship 

from Wales and West Utilities and Arun will receive his from The Emmott Foundation. This is a                     

magnificent achievement, well done to both students. 
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Technology Club: F1 Challenge World Championship 
 

The three F1 in Schools teams of Year 8 and 9 students travelled to  

London on 15th September to witness the World Championship trials of 

the F1 in Schools Challenge. Teams were present from all parts of the 

world including some link teams with groups linking together from as far  

afield as Australia, South Africa and the United States.  

 

There were also teams from Britain and, heartening for our young  

students, a team from South Wales who as fourteen year old rookies last 

year had won the National Championship. This time they beat their older 

Malaysian challengers in the first round of heats. 

 

Our students are now working hard at producing designs and a portfolio 

as well as trying to raise much needed sponsorship to manufacture the 

cars. They will be submitting their regional entries at the end of  

November. Several students hope to attend the D&T show at the NEC in 

November to take part in the Young Engineers event and present their 

ideas. 

Year 13 Visit to Cheltenham Art Gallery and Museum 
 
Year 13s studying Arts and Crafts as part of their A2 Design and Technology studies into design styles are 

fortunate to have an internationally recognised collection for the Arts and Crafts style at the  

Cheltenham Art Gallery and Museum. They spent part of a Friday morning there at the  

beginning of September and were lucky to be shown some of the internal details and intricate  

craftsmanship by the curators of the museum. 

 

S Hancock & S James 



 

10 

S ir  Thomas Rich ’s ,  Oakleaze,  Longlevens,  Gloucester ,  GL2 0LF.               

 

OCTOBER 2009 

Year 7 NewsREEL 

O1452 338400  

Day 1 

 

At around 8.40 I climbed onto the school minibus. I was nervous 

about the whole business of the Stratford trip. I simply did not 

know what to expect. I was sat next to Ross and Kevin at the back 

of the minibus and we shared a ‗Where‘s Wally book‘ throughout 

the journey. Eventually we arrived at the Youth Hostel in Stratford.  

After putting our bags in our bedrooms we set off on an hour long 

 journey to Stratford Park by foot. When we arrived (finally) we 

were given half an hour to enjoy ourselves at the  

playground. I particularly liked the tire on a chain, where you span 

yourself round till you felt sick. Next was crazy golf. I scored 70, 

while some other got less than 30. Once we finished golf we sat on 

the grass and had lunch, it was a moment to chill out. Next was 

the Butterfly farm. They were massive some were bigger than my 

hand, they were quite scary. Our guide took us through a large 

green house filled with exotic trees, plants, birds, fish and butter-

flies. We were then taken to the caterpillar, insect and spider 

rooms. Next we went swimming where we had one of the best 

water fights ever. Far too soon we had to head back to the hostel. 

After a short break once back at the hostel we were given the 

task of making our beds – most of us found that surprisingly  

difficult. That was followed by a lovely tea and the one thing I 

wanted most – bed. 

     Daniel Taylor 7B 

Memoirs of Stratford 

 

Day 2 

 

When I woke up in my bed at Stratford I felt ready for another brilliant day. Breakfast 

was great, the food was lovely, a good English breakfast I stuffed myself. Afterwards 

we started on a treasure hunt, it took us ages but it was challenging and fun. When my 

group finally finished I was tired. We were then told we were going to the same  

playground as yesterday for lunch. We then went on an open top bus tour of Stratford 

and stopped at Mary Arden‘s house. That was great, there were people reconstructing  

medieval life. We then watched a falconry display; some of the class were brave 

enough to feed him. Next we went brass rubbing (I wasn‘t very good at it) but it was 

fun and I enjoyed it. After we walked back to the Hostel and had fish and chips for tea. 

Then we finished the day by playing pool in the games room. 

           Daniel Major 7B 

Day 3 

 

We woke up to our final delicious breakfast. We then em-

barked on our trip to the motor museum. First we were given a 

tour of the museum, there were many extraordinary cars they 

were all British with the exception of the BMW Dixie.  

We saw many cars from films like the pink one from 

Thunderbirds, the 4x4 from Tomb Raider and of course the  

Aston Martin DB9 from the latest James Bond film Quantum of 

Solace. My favourite cars were the Aston Martins. After lunch 

we went outside to have a go in a 4x4 on a specially  

designed off road course. Believe me it was bumpy and a 

couple of times I thought we were going to tip over as we 

were on a 45 degree angle. After all the day‘s fun we went 

back to school to end our great Stratford trip. 

       Usman Asghar 7T  
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On Friday 25th September the school celebrated the European Day of 

Languages. This annual Day, a joint initiative of the Council of Europe 

and European Union , encourages us to reflect on the large number 

of languages spoken in the world today  and on the rich diversity of 

cultures. It moreover encourages us to take on the study of further 

 languages thereby promoting better intercultural understanding. 

 

Boys flocked to the Language Centre to take part in a number of 

quizzes, attracted by the sale of French, German and Spanish snacks. 

Communication in the foreign language was a prerequisite for a  

successful transaction. My thanks to the boys in 10B who acted as  

assistants. Languages were scrutinised and countries and capitals 

identified. Congratulations to the three pupils who achieved        

full marks Varun Anand and Cameron Wilce from 7B and Luke Walter 

from 10B. In the Europe Direct Gloucestershire quiz the highest mark 

was obtained by Matthew Woods of Year 13 who also generously 

gave up his time to assist with the day. Pupils had the opportunity to 

try out a new language. Japanese was on offer led by Chitose Trapp. 

A new Japanese class for beginners is now in place during Tuesday 

lunchtimes. 

 

My thanks to all those who supported the day. A special mention must 

be given to Mr Pack for his excellent quiz result and to his tutor group 

who collectively were able to count to ten in ten different languages. 

 

Jacky Hewett 
 

European Day of Languages 

Evening Language classes in Italian and Chinese take 

place in the Veale Block on Wednesday and  

Thursday evenings. It is hoped to start a  

Japanese evening class in the New Year.  

For further details contact:  

Mrs Hewett on 01452 338405  

or by e-mail: jackyhewett@strs.org.uk 
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Year 11 Geography Fieldwork - Dorset 

 
 

On Tuesday 22nd September our Year 11 GCSE  

Geographers travelled to the Dorset coast to  

collect data for their coursework. Our numbers at 

 GCSE have increased, from 60 boys last year, to 75 

this year. We were able to divide the three teaching 

groups into five smaller groups for the day, each  

accompanied by one of the five Geography  

teachers we have at STRS. The boys worked well  

on the day, collecting data at three sites along 

 the coast; Lulworth Cove, Stair Hole and Durdle 

Door.  

 

At each site, the boys completed a fieldsketch 

 and took notes. We also measured the angles of the 

beach West of Durdle Door and measured  

hundreds of pebbles! 

 

The coursework is now well underway in lessons and 

makes up 20% of their final grade. The deadline for 

handing in the final part of the coursework is  

Friday 6th November. 

        M Brown 
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A Level Art  

Trip to St Ives  

2009 

 
  

The Art Department‘s biennial trip to St. Ives began very early in the term this year, with the Sixth Form artists travelling 

to Cornwall after just two full days of the new term, on Monday 7th September. This situation arose because it was the 

only time the Youth Hostel in Penzance was available, as it is clearly still a very popular destination, even out of 

school holidays! 

Despite the lack of preparatory time, all of the students were ready to go on the Monday morning and we had an 

easy journey down the M5 and A30, free from traffic jams or wheels falling off the buses. This meant that we arrived 

at the Youth Hostel by early afternoon and were soon checked in to the allocated rooms and ready for our first visit. 

This took us a few miles down the coast to Newlyn. Here we spent the first part of the afternoon in the Newlyn Gallery, 

looking at an exhibition of contemporary art which included film and animation. From there we went to the harbour 

for a sketching session, which went well despite the weather not being too good. 

In the evening, after tea, the group assembled in the dining room for a practical sketch book activity. We had to be 

a little careful with the materials, as the hostel had only recently been completely refurbished. In the event, there 

were no spillages or paint splats on the furniture, so the hostel manager was pleased and we breathed a sigh of  

relief. 

Tuesday was scheduled to be our day out in the open, so naturally the weather was rubbish. Undaunted, we  

investigated St. Ives in the morning before heading to Zennor at lunchtime to walk a part of the Tinners‘ Way. It was 

not very pleasant trying to do landscape sketching in drizzle, but we managed it anyway and eventually found some 

shelter in a derelict building. A hot shower and evening meal was very welcome when we got back. 

Wednesday was much kinder to us when we returned to St. Ives. As well as visiting the Tate Gallery and the Barbara 

Hepworth museum, we had a little time to spend on the beach, to eat our lunch and to enjoy the sunshine. (It can‘t 

be all solid work, can it?) 

Our last day seemed to arrive very quickly. We left the hostel after breakfast and set off for Trengwainton Gardens, 

where we spent a very pleasant hour and a half exploring the garden and views of the Cornish countryside (and  

drawing, obviously). Then it was back into the buses and off to the A30 for the journey home. 

Once again this year, we were indebted to the students for their positive attitude and excellent behaviour on the 

trip. We rely on them to make the most of the opportunities that the trip provides and they did not let us down. It is 

always rewarding to see what they achieve as well as receive praise for their demeanour from the people we meet. 

Finally, I must thank Mrs. Cormack-Hicks for her faultless and thorough planning that ensured that the trip went  

perfectly.                 R J Lockey 
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Year 12 Politics Trip 24/9/2009 

House of Parliament 

“Curry Trip!!!” 

For our politics trip to the House of Parliament, we were 
given two choices; either to return to school at 7.30pm 
after having visited Westminster, or  return  at 9.30pm, 
after having visited not just Parliament, but after having 
eaten at Mr Nigel Pitel’s favourite curry house in Stroud! 
A unanimous decision resulted in the trip to be nick-
named, The Curry Trip. However, there was a lot more 
to our visit than just Korma and basmati rice. After         
having arrived at the tube station and entered London, 
we soon ventured our way to the Houses of Parliament, 
where we were to meet the famous politician Lembit 
Opik. 

Beforehand, we met up with other schools to discuss 
the expenses scandal and MPs’ pay. It was quite        
surprising to learn that the average MP received 
£64,766 in 2009, a considerable amount.  However,  
having considered the pay of similar jobs, it could be 
considered relatively small. Many people came out with 
the view that it would be better to abolish MPs’          
expenses and raise their average salary and this was one 
of the many discussions we had with Lembit Opik. He 
was of course, well spoken and articulate, and put      
forward some radical plans, like the abolition of          
university tuition fees. To finish our trip to Westminster, 
we were taken on a political tour through Parliament 
and, specifically, the House of Lords and Commons.        
It was interesting to see where many defining moments 
in our country’s history have taken place. We filed 
through the lobbies as if for a division and were told 
forcibly that we could not sit on the green  benches in 
the Commons (and red in the Lords) as these were     
privileges reserved for sitting members. 

At the end of a thoroughly enjoyable day, one of the 
highlights of the trip was the fantastic curry, and it sure 
did not disappoint! 

R Miller 12T 
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On Monday 5th October, 24 A2 level 

Geography students accompanied 

by Mr Gowler and Mr Carter took 

the long journey down to Devon as 

part of their investigative fieldwork. 

The destination was the largest sand 

dune ecosystem in the UK in  

Braunton Burrows and spent the day  

carrying out and honing their  

investigative skills. After a quick 

demonstration from Mr Carter at the 

banks of the vast dunes on Saunton 

Sands beach – notorious for its  

surfing qualities - the group           

attempted to climb and slide down 

the huge dune faces, whilst           

attempting to ship equipment and 

take measurements in different ar-

eas of the dunes to really indicate 

the biodiversity. On the whole it was 

an enjoyable and informative trip 

made possible by the knowledge of 

Mr Carter and Mr Gowler. 

   Tom Burrows 13H 

 

Year 13 Geography Fieldwork Trip to Braunton Burrows, Devon 

SIR THOMAS RICH‟S SPORTS CENTRE 
 

WHATEVER YOUR ACTIVITY - FOR ONE OF THE  

BEST SPORTING FACILITIES IN THE COUNTY  

CONTACT TONY OR KAREN ON 01452 338439 

 

PRE-BOOKING OF ALL COURSES IS ESSENTIAL,  

THROUGH THE RELEVANT CONTACT NUMBERS LISTED ABOVE 

OCTOBER HALF-TERM ACTIVITIES  

COURSE  AGE  DATE TIME  COST/CONTACT 

DANCE 4 FUN coaching session)                                                                                                                               5-11yrs        Thurs 22 & Fri 23 October        10-3pm              
£14 per day  

01452 338439 

ARSENAL SOCCER   COACHING                                                                                                                                    5-12yrs      Mon 26 - Weds 28  October         9-4pm             
01242 529222 

07966 402228 

CRICKET COACHING  CLINIC                                                                                                                                       6-13yrs         Thurs 29 & Fri 30 October         
  10-

3pm             

£14 per day 

01452 338439 
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S ir  Thomas Rich ’s ,  Oakleaze,  Longlevens,  Gloucester ,  GL2 0LF.       01452 338400          

OCTOBER 2009 

NewsREEL 
 

  

 

 

AUTMUN TERM 2009  

 
     

Monday 2 – Friday 6 November      12 examinations  

Saturday 7 November       Admission tests (Year 6)  

Monday 23 Nov – Thurs 3 December     Trial GCSE exams (Y11)  

Friday 4 December       INSET Day (no school for pupils)  

Monday 7 December       Christmas by Candlelight, 7.30 p.m.  

Weds 9, Thurs 10, Fri 11 December     Teechers', school drama, Hall, 7.30 p.m.  

Monday 14 December       Year 13 Parents‘ Evening, 5.00 p.m.  

*Tuesday 15 December       Carol Service (St. Catharine‘s), 7.30 p.m.*  

Wednesday 16 December      Carol Service (St. John‘s Northgate), 7.30 p.m.  

Friday 18 December       End of term, 12.45 p.m.  

21 December—3 January      Christmas Holidays  

 

SPRING TERM 2010  
 

Monday 4 January        Term starts, 8.40 a.m 

*Thursday 14 January       Year 11 Parents‟ Evening, 5.00 p.m.  

Tuesday 19 January       Year 9 ‗options‘ evening, 7.00 p.m.  

Thursday 21 January       Sixth Form Open Evening, 7.15 p.m.  

Monday 1 – Friday 5 February      Year 11 Work Experience  

Tuesday 2 February       Year 8 Parents‘ Evening, 5.00 p.m.  

Wednesday 10 February       Year 9 Parents‘ Evening, 5.00 p.m.  

Monday 15 – Friday 19 February      Half-term holidays  

Monday 22 – Friday 26 February      Year 10 examinations  

Monday 1 March        INSET Day (no school for pupils)  

Monday 8 March        Year 7 Parents‘ Evening, 5.00 p.m.  

Monday 8 – Friday 12 March      Founder‘s Week         

Monday 15 – Friday 19 March      Trial AS examinations (Year 12)  

Tuesday 30 March Year 12      Parents‘ Evening, 5.00 p.m.  

Thursday 1 April        End of term, 12.45 p.m.  

2 April—18 April Easter Holidays  

 

SUMMER TERM 2010  
 

Monday 19 April        Term starts, 8.40 a.m.  

Monday 19 – Friday 23 March      Trial A2 examinations (Year 13)  

Monday 3 May        May Day Bank Holiday  

Monday 31 May – Friday 4      Half-term holidays  

Monday 28 June – Thursday 1 July     School examinations (Years 7-9)  

Friday 2 July         INSET Day (no school for pupils)  

Monday 5 – Friday 9 July       Sixth Form induction week  

Thursday 8 July        Sports Evening, 6.30 p.m.  

Tuesday 13 July        Year 10 Parents‘ Evening, 5.00 p.m.  

Friday 23 July        End of term, 12.45 p.m.  

 

 

* Please note amendment      


